
  

 

 
 
 
 

 
May 8, 2017 
 
Town of Minto 
Public Works Department 
C/O Wayne Metzger 
5941 Highway 89 
Harriston, ON N0G1Z0 
 
Dear Wayne, 
As per our discussions, the purpose of this letter is to formally request the use of a fire hydrant for 
the purpose of filling our bulk water tankers. We operate a fleet of twelve water trucks providing 
services for both public and private sector clients; we work with many of our public sector clients 
to secure temporary hydrant loading sites to ensure the efficient provision of service.  
 
As was the case when we worked together during the 2016 International Plowing Match, we would 
provide an approved RPZ backflow prevention device, coupled with a water meter, and secured in 
a lockable stainless steel box to be attached to a hydrant. Your department would be provided with 
keys for the locks for the purpose of inspection and meter reading. We will pay your water rate per 
cubic meter as well as whatever set up/rental rates are typically charged for temporary hydrant 
usage. 
 
The primary use of this water would be used for the purposes of filling pools, dust control or 
compaction on construction sites, as well as watermain flushing/sampling in the local area. We 
also work with many municipalities delivering potable water both for normal consumption as well 
as in emergency scenarios; an added benefit of this loading site would be possible usage in the 
event of a water emergency requiring our assistance.  
 
We currently have similar loading sites exclusively for our use provided by Kitchener Utilities, the 
City of Waterloo, the City of Cambridge, the City of Guelph, as well as Peel Region. I would be happy 
to forward references if requested. Thank you for taking the time to consider my request. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Wesley Rieck 
Owner 

 


